MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING

PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE -- WINHALL-STRATTON FIRE DISTRICT #1

Thursday, July 28, 2022 4:00PM


The monthly meeting of the Prudential Committee of the Winhall-Stratton Fire District #1 was held via teleconference due to the pandemic (Login to: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3132650303?pwd=Y25LZ3l0U0F5WE9hamJGdjhjekQvQT09) on Thursday, July 28, 2022.
	Prudential Members Present:
	Not Present:
	Present by Invite Were:

	Tom Snopek, Chairman
	Helmer Pearson, Member
	Diana Stugger, Advisor

	Ric Swenson, Member
	Amy Kirkpatrick, Member
	Margaret Dwyer, Chief Operator

	James Reynolds, Member
	Pat Moyna, SMC
	Rosa Cannella, Secretary


Tom Snopek called meeting to order at 4:08PM.
RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the June 30, 2022 monthly meeting minutes previously distributed were accepted as submitted.  (TS/RS/JR)

RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the Prudential Committee approved financials as submitted.  (TS/RS/JR)
RESOLVED:
Ric Swenson reported that his review of bank statements and reconciliations for (Jan-Feb-Mar 2022) look in order.  (TS/RS/JR)

RESOLVED:
Blanket Purchase Orders for fiscal year ending June 30, 2023 were approved tentatively upon review in final form.  (TS/RS/JR)

RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the Committee approved the Residential Application for Gallonage submitted for 4 Summit View Road for a newly constructed 4-bedroom home for both water and sewer.  (TS/RS/JR)

RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the Committee approved the Residential Application for Gallonage submitted for 6 West Branch Road for sewer only for an existing 4-bedroom home.  (TS/RS/JR)

RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the Committee approved a one-time reimbursement payment to Adrian Solomon owner of Styles Brook #802 of $1,599.72, representing the difference between 3-bedroom and 4-bedroom billing, totaled over the past seven years (see attached Addendum for summary).  (TS/RS/JR)

OLD BUSINESS:
Margaret was pleased to report that a new employee was hired, Ben Krasny, he starts on August 3rd.  Margaret reported that USIC locating is not going well.  Their response time is bad and their locating takes too long.  She added that since the signing of their contract with the District they have only located 2 or 3 lines with help from her crew. Margaret reported that the Sun Bowl well lines for wells 49, 50 and 51 must be replaced.  She is getting an updated quote from Hunter Excavating (old quote approx. $100K) this will be a Capital Project for next fiscal year 23/24..
Meeting adjourned at 4:53pm.
The next monthly meeting has been scheduled for Thursday, August 25, 2022 at 4:00PM via teleconference due to the pandemic. (Login to: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3132650303?pwd=Y25LZ3l0U0F5WE9hamJGdjhjekQvQT09). (TS/RS/JR)
